



Larry I. Slatky Executive Director

April 1, 2020

The Honorable Andrew Joyce Chairman, Albany County Legislature Legislative Clerk's Office 112 State Street, Suite 710 Albany, New York 12207

Dear Chairman Joyce:

Shaker Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center respectfully requests to revise our 2020 budget so that we can hire a qualified Infection Control and Would Care Nurse and create another Supervising Nurse budget line.

This request will be budget neutral as we will be defunding a Head Nurse and Supervising Nurse Part Time budget line to increase the Wound Care Nurse budget line and create another Supervision Nurse budget line.

These positions are desperately needed to care for our resident population during these most difficult of times. It will also allow us to properly manage Infection Control and Would Care on a 24/7 basis.

We thank you in advance for your consideration in approving this request.

Sincerely,

Larry I. Slatky
Executive Director

cc: Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader Kevin Cannizzaro, Majority Counsel Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel

